



NORTH REGION CLAY PIGEON SHOOTING ASSOCIATION LIMITED

MINUTES OF THE VIRTUAL MEETING HELD ON 16th May 2024

PRESENT: J LEIGHTLEY E HOLDEN T BROWN
 C KITCHEN J FARRELL C DOBLE
 J TITTERINGTON I EDWARDS L YOUNG

CHAIRMAN'S OPENING REMARKS

The Vice Chairwomen opened the meeting at 7:30pm and thanked everyone for attending.

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received from T Deakin, W Graves & S Rushton

2. & 3. MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES (14/12/23) & (15/02/24)

The Committee read through the minutes from 4th April 2024 and there was a correction mentioned with regards to J Farrell's being spelt as J Farrel, the secretary rectified the minutes. The minutes were proposed by R Blacker and seconded by E Holden as a true record.

4. TREASURERS REPORT

- There was £24243.17 in the bank.
- Now that the meetings are back to being hybrid we have incurred room hire charges
- Purchased Super Sporting Trophy
- Some Regional team payments have been cashed
- First lots of levies are coming in
- looking at booking the AGM Room

5. MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE REPORT

- Discussed that Shoots and shoot sponsors were all looking good.
- Aim Point system was tested & reviewed and it was agreed by the CPSA board that the Aim Point should be classified as an aiming device and it will not be allowed in all competitions but can be used in practice and coaching sessions.
- Although it was agreed that it would help people with eye dominance issues

- Reviewed the semi automatic rule change – it has been reversed but it will have a caveat with it. All semi automatics must have a deflector or catcher installed on the gun.
- More guidance for pump action shotguns also
- Safety videos to be put on social media
- Reviewed wording changes to the current handbook.
- Preparations for the DTL weekend and the worlds at Bywell – digital scoring for shoot offs to be trialled

6. YOUNG SHOOTER INITIATIVE

- Young Shooter Initiative going live
- Clarification for age (eligibility) – Age 21 or under before Dec 31st is the cut off.

7. NR FIXTURE LIST AND CALENDAR & THIMBLEBY UPDATE

- NR calendar was updated with some fixtures.
- Confirmation for Manchester Shooting ground for the Lancashire sporting champs
- Remaining ABT fixtures are to be decided soon. Potential for a ground to come back online.

8. NR WEBSITE

- I Edwards to resend admin access to J Leightley for the NR website.

9. SKEET TROPHY & TROPHY ACCEPTANCE LETTER

- T Brown wrote an appeal for the whereabouts of the trophy and this is to appear in the Pull magazine and NR Facebook page.
- Change of wording to the acceptance letter – change to “estimated cost” from “cost”
- All amendments from previous meeting was rectified
- Acceptance letter to be rolled out
- To be used online and/or in paper form – sheet will be double-sided

10. DATES FOR AGM

- 28th November 2024 – Ian Parker will be able to attend this date
- agreed to host at The Bridge Hotel and Spa
- T Brown to email HQ and get them to put it on the main CPSA website and NR Website
- C Kitchen to Include a write up in the pull magazine about the NR AGM
- Create posters to be put up at grounds advertising AGM
- J Leightley to book the venue and confirm
- Once confirmation is received I Edwards to create event on social media
- J Leightley to ask HQ to promote “AGM’s” to explain to the members what they are and to try and generate interest
- Deadline to enter advert in the Pull magazine is 2nd September

11. DATES OF 2024 MEETINGS

Dates for future meetings

16th May 2024 - Hybrid
15th Aug 2024 - Hybrid
24th Oct 2024 - Hybrid
AGM 28th November- Hybrid
12th Dec 2024 - Virtual

12. PULL MAGAZINE DEADLINES 2024

MONTH	DATE
MARCH	5TH FEB
APRIL	4TH MAR
MAY	2ND APRIL
JUNE	7TH MAY
JULY	3RD JUNE
AUGUST	1ST JULY
SEPTEMBER	5TH AUGUST
OCTOBER	2ND SEPTEMBER
NOV/DEC	7TH OCTOBER

13. ANY OTHER BUSINESS

- J Titterington queried the cost of badges – it was clarified that badges were £3.25 per badge
- All Future meeting minutes and agendas to be sent as a PDF as committee members are having trouble opening them.

There being nothing more to discuss the Vice Chairwoman thanked everyone for their attendance and closed the meeting at 8:01pm.

T BROWN
16/05/24